
 
 

 

 

 

 

23 January 2024 

 

Excellency,  

Further to my letter dated 11 January 2024, I have the honour to circulate herewith a 

summary of the informal consultation, which I convened in cooperation with the Permanent 

Mission of the United Kingdom to the United Nations on 16 January 2024. It reflects the views of 

Member States and Observers presented at the meeting on the work of the Security Council from 

1 January to 31 December 2023, as well as their reflections in advance of the drafting of the 

introduction of the 2023 annual report of the Council, to be led by the United Kingdom.  

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

 

 

Dennis Francis 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All Permanent Representatives and 

Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York  

 


